
Woodland Campground 

Association Meeting 

July 13, 2019 

 

Opening 

Mike Clausen, Board President, Block 4, Lots 20-22 called the meeting to order at 

11 a.m.  He requested all cell phones be turned off. The Pledge of Allegiance was 

said by those in attendance.  

Present 

All Board members were present.  Bill Reed had an excused absence. 

Approval of Minutes 

Michelle Walker, Board Secretary, Block 10, Lots 21-22 read the Minutes of June 

15, 2019 Association Meeting.  A motion was made by Jerry Becker, Block 4, Lot 

41, to accept the minutes as read.  The motion was seconded by Barb Harrison, 

Block 11, Lot 41.  The motion unanimously passed. 

Financial Report 

The financial report was given by Dan Murray, Board Treasurer, Block 3, Lots 9-

12.  A motion was made by Ken Becker, Block 4, Lot 29, to accept the Financial 

Report as reported.  The motion was seconded by Jerry Becker, Block 4, Lots 42.  

The motion unanimously passed. 

 

In this issue . . . 

 July Association Minutes 

 Calendar 

 Treasurer’s Re-

port 

 President’s Letter 

 Activities Report 

 5th Annual Hog 

Around the Campfire 

Board of Directors  
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402-706-6851) 

Doug Cox, Director     

(Block 8, Lots 44-46                

402-672-2198)  

 Pat Tanner, Director     

(Block 14 Lot 5                 

402-250-4741) 

Ed Cox, Director          

(Block 15, Lots 96-97              

712-431-9874)  

 Bill Reed, Director     

(Block 1, Lots 1-3                     

402-321-6647)  

“Boomer” Rife, Director

(Block 15, Lot 158)    



 

Environmental Committee Report 
 
Mike Clausen thanked the environmental committee for donating their family time to work on this commit-
tee as a volunteers.  Jerry Becker shared the following information to members who attended the meeting.  
(These are his notes.)  

I want to mention a few things to the camp owners who are here today at this meeting. 
 
My brother and I are members of the environmental committee.  We volunteered to do 
this because we wanted to help.  We have discovered that this takes a considerable 
amount of time to do but we do enjoy meeting people and helping where we can.  To-
day, I want to make you aware of a situation that has happened because of our role on 
the committee because I think it is important for everyone to be aware of this.  We are 
volunteers and trying our best to help the campground succeed. 
 
We follow the rules of the campground carefully when we mark lot lines.  And we care-
fully measure and review all building requests to be certain they are within the rules.  
And we try to follow up where needed.  And every single owner has been given the By-
laws and rules of the campground when they purchase lots in Woodland and are (OR 
SHOULD BE) aware of the process for building standards and the need for permits.  
So when we discover the process hasn’t been followed, we reach out of and make sure 
the owner knows what they are requested to do.  That happened recently and a short 
time after the notification we discovered that our trailers had been unplugged which re-
sulted in the loss of food in our freezers because someone was apparently very unhap-
py that we told them they would still need to complete a request for a building permit—
but since the structure was not in compliance with the rules, it would not be approved 
and would need to go another step. 
 
Owners need to be aware (if they don’t already know) that there are procedures to be 
followed in accordance with the Covenants of the Association regarding decks, porches, 
setbacks and so on.  We didn’t write them.  We are just trying to do our best to enforce 
them.  So if the owners are upset or unhappy they need to come together to work on 
improving the process or volunteer to become a member of the environmental commit-
tee and work to change things. And if you don’t approve or like the way we are doing 
the job, let us know and we will submit our resignation for the environment committee 
today. 



Activity Report  
Diane Eggers reported for Linda Hoffman on the latest Activities and fundraisers in the park.  

 

LifeGuards    $200 and chairs 

 MaryAnne Venditte $50, Lori Clapp $50, Connie Prososki $50, Greg Roberts $50,  

 Pam Sage –  Life guard chairs 

Activity Fund Donation   $694.95 

 Hill Billy Donation to the Activity Fund:  $694.95 

Electrical Fund Donation  $3038.00 

  Cupcake Decorating by Ma’Kyah Balaban’s   $125.00 

  Craft Fair Sue Tubbs      $375.00 

  Emergency Contact Cards by Jo Winger     $53.75  ongoing 

  Poker Run         $2484.25   

  Winners 3rd Place Tina Mathews $50, 2nd Place Rod Kammrad $75 and 1st Place Diane Eggers.  

 1st Place winnings were donated back to the electrical Fund.   

Flood Fund Donation  $2500.00   

 Pam 2000.00  and check 500 from 

Total    Donations  6,432.95 

 

Hog Roast 

The Hog Roast will be July 27 and is coordinated by Doug Wright Jr.   If people  

donate $100 they will get two dinner tickets with all proceeds going to the  

Maintenance Shop Tools & Equipment.   

Regular tickets $8 per person plus $2 for extra sandwich.  If you have questions about 

 Hog Roast contact Doug Wright Jr. 

 

Tamra Jackson, Block 9, Lot 42-44, talked about the success of the Poker Run and other upcoming events to 
happen in the park.  She thanked all the members who helped at the events and all members attending and  
making these events so successful!   
 

Mowing/Clean up Properties 
Grass is to be measured twice a month.  If the park finds that your lots are unkept and over 8” tall we charge 
$30 per lot if the park has to mow.  Some of the property that was pointed out to the Board will be taken care 
of and owners will be charged. 
 

Members Lots and Dues 
If members still have not paid their dues in full by the end of the camping season on October 15,  the 
campground will begin legal proceedings at that time to take full ownership back to the park.  Barry Burnett, 
Block 14, made a motion that this will be voted on at the next Association Meeting on August 10, 2019.  



Old Business 

Electrical Progress— Ed Cox reported:   Six transformers are on the way and have been 

paid for.  The legs in Block 4 through 12 are replaced for $2,600.  Lou Bock explained that we 

have unexpected issues facing us ahead.  We have a lot of old pedestals some will have to be 

fixed as we  continue updating the electrical system.   There may be chances of facing outages 

on busy weekends and hot days.  Be aware of the what you have plugged, use one air condition 

instead of two, use gas on refrigerators and water heaters.  This will be a gradual fix and it 

won’t be done overnight.  Lou said we all need to appreciate the work that is taking place. 

New Business 

Bath Houses/Plumbing 

It was discussed that the bathhouses need attention.  They currently are having plumbing work 

done and then will be power-washed and get a fresh coat of paint and new shower curtains. 

50/50 

Karen Lambert, Block 15, Lots 150-153 , won the 50/50 raffle.  The amount won $25.50.  

Thank you Karen for donating back to the electrical fund. 

Adjournment 

A motion was made to adjourn meeting by Ken Becker, Block 4, Lot 29,  and was seconded by 

Jerry Becker, Block 4, Lot 41.  The meeting was adjourned at 11:31 a.m. 

 

      Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
      Michelle Walker, Secretary 



A Letter from the Board President. . . 

To our Members and all Campers, 
 

I want to thank our office personnel for their dedication, integrity and hard work. The Office 
is the “hub of the wheel” that keeps the park moving.  They are “professionals” greeting 
members, supplying ice, getting propane tanks filled, contacting maintenance for your rock 
needs, assisting members with paying dues, providing notarization service, property trans-
fers, and keeping all records.  Also, when problems occur within the park the Office is con-
tacted thus contacting the appropriate individual to take care of the problem.  This helps 
making the Boards job manageable. Office employees have the qualified skills to fulfill our 
member’s needs. Each office employee works countless hours out of the office to assist our 
Board through many tasks.  I want to thank Diane Eggers, Judy Reed and Michelle Walker for 
all that you do.  We owe them a huge thank you.  

 

Some members have questions regarding our financial records and our financial report. I per-
sonally invite any Association Member to the office and to view all records on ice sales, pro-
pane sales or rock.   All receipts for these sales are kept electronically and in a paper file. 
These records are there for your perusal. If Association Members have any questions regard-
ing our financial report, please feel free to call Dan Murray or myself and we will do our best 
to get your questions answered.  If a member feels the need to “speak to or have more infor-
mation” our bookkeeper can meet with you at a cost of $50 per hour plus (her charges) and 
mileage costs for a Board Member (Dan Murray or myself) to be at this meeting. 

I’d like to point out Iowa law regarding: 

 “Defamation in Iowa is any statement that can injure a person’s 
reputation, incite hatred, or cause economic damage to a business. 
A plaintiff can bring a cause of action for defamation when such 
statements are made to a third party by the defendant either with 
actual malice or negligently.” 

This has been a very challenging year for our Board -- handling the flood and multitude of 
electric problems that happen at any time unannounced.   I can’t thank the ‘core of our elec-
trical professionals’ that give up their weekends to fix electrical problems in our park so that 
we can enjoy our time at Woodland Campground. I can’t thank our ‘operators’ that have 
moved tons of dirt and rock with their equipment to keep our dues affordable. We all know 
that without Bill Wiggins, Dave Cox, Dave Jackson, Tamra Jackson, Lou Bock, Ed Cox, Doug 
Cox, Chad Engelke, Randy Walker, Pat Menard, Larry Sewing, Bill Reed, Max Kinkel and Heath 
Cloyd our dues would be a lot higher. These individuals are extremely generous and helpful 
members that deserve our respect and thanks.  

 

 



President’s Letter Continued. . . 

 

The Environment Committee is voted on by the Association Members.  Those voted on to be 
this committee last year were Jerry Becker, Kenny Becker, Walt Winger and Alternate Chad 
Engelke.  Danny Rife “Boomer” in charge of approving any concrete work.  I want to thank 
these individuals for their dedication to overseeing Building Permits and keeping congruency 
throughout the park.  They give up their time on weekends and measure and survey your lots 
for Members building improvements.  They have been very timely and dedicated to see that 
Permits are back to owners in a timely manner.  Please let them know you appreciate them.    

 

Rachel Cox has always found lifeguard coverage for Woodland’s pool so it can remain open.  
She starts advertising to hire Woodland’s lifeguards in January so that we will have seasonal 
coverage.  As we all know, school will be starting soon which makes Labor Day weekend an 
annual challenge.  According to Iowa’s law, the pool has to be in compliance with lifeguard 
coverage to remain open. Rachel was able to find and cover our pool with one lifeguard and a 
spotter to keep the pool open during the last holiday weekend of the season.  She is constant-
ly thinking of ways to help with this time of year with the challenges of lifeguards leaving for 
school.   Thank you, Rachel for all your time you put into the pool and your supervision of our 
lifeguards and pool needs.  

 

Our fundraisers have really been a big hit with members this season.  Thank you, Linda Hoff-
man, Doug Wright Jr., Sue Tubbs, Makyah Balaban, Jo Winger for coordinating your fundrais-
ing event and all the members who helped that are too numerous to mention by name.  You 
don’t want to miss out on the 5th Annual Hog Roast coming up on July 27th, I can hardly wait 
to eat some of Doug’s delicious pork!  We had a great time at the Poker Run and this year’s 
Hillbilly Event.  Woodland is the best campground on the planet and I personally thank every-
one that gives up their weekends to make these a huge success.   

 

I believe all members mentioned in this letter, and the majority of our members love Wood-
land Campground.  

 

Your Board President, 

Mike Clausen     

   



 
 

 

JULY 27 ~ 4–7 PM ~ CLUBHOUSE 
Pulled Pork Sandwich~Potato Salad~Beans~Cake ~Drinks  

Dessert Donation’s Are Appreciated 

       

 

 

 

        

5th Annual 

All Silent Auction Donations leave at office be-

fore July 26  
 

Silent Auction starts at Noon & ends at 

6:30 

7-7:30 Leftovers will be sold if available 

1447 Benton Lane ~ Little Sioux Iowa 51545 ~ 712-649-2594 

Coordinated by Doug Wright Jr. 



Woodland Campground 

Poker Run & Raffle 

July 6, 2019  
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An outstanding attendance participated on July 6 for the Poker Run coordinated by Linda Hoffman! All 

participants had a great time and there were prizes galore!  Thank you for the $758 donated to the Electri-

cal Fund!   

First placed paid $150 and was donated back to the electrical Fund and 2nd Place won $75.00  and 3rd 

place won $50.   

This Poker Run event donated $2,383.25 to the park Electrical Fund.   OUTSTANDING!!!!   

Let’s everyone give a HUGE Thank you to Linda Hoffman and everyone that helped with this event!  It 

was an awesome time and took many people to help.    

July 7 2018 Poker Run 

Winners 

1st Place—Diane Eggers 

2nd Place—Rod Kammrad 

3rd Place—Tina Mathews 



The Campground Office accepts 

credit cards.  Choosing to use 

this method of payment a 3% re-

covery fee is charged to you for 

using your credit card. 

Permit Reminder . . . 

You must have a permit for tree removal, and/or tree  planting on your proper-

ty.     There is no charge for tree permits. 

For a Building Permit . . . 

• To obtain a Building permit a $10 fee is charged,  they are in the office 

• Fill out Permit and return to office 

• Allow two (2) weeks for Permit approval from the Environmental Commit-

tee 

• A copy of  “approved or disapproved” permit will be picked up at the office 

Have a lot or item for sale?  Be sure to visit our website and fill out your in-

formation and it will be listed on our website. Be sure to visit us at      

www.woodlandcamps.weebly.com  

You may also post lots for sale in the office or on our Facebook page. Please 

be sure to have a detailed description of what it is you are selling (asking 

price, your contact information, etc.).  

GOLF CARTS or any mode of 

transportation used in the 

campground— 

To drive a golf cart or any other unlicensed motor-

ized vehicle ALONE your child MUST be the age of 

13!   If anyone under the age of 13 is driving a golf 

cart without their parent or an adult will be in vio-

lation of the Parks Rules! 

 All unlicensed vehicles MUST have the orange 

flag that is high enough so that it can be seen well 

above the cart, bicycle, anything you drive with-

out a license plate!    Make sure your Block # and 

Lot # clearly visible on the side of your golf cart. 

You can get the numbers in the office for free.    

When calling the rescue unit, 

give them the Block and Lot number 

where the emergency is located in the park.  They have maps 

and if the office is open they will stop there too. 



E-FILE IS AVAILABLE!  

If you are buying or selling a lot(s) save time 

and expense traveling to the courthouse in Lo-

gan, IA. Complete all the necessary paperwork 

right here at the Park.    

Please call the office and make an appointment 

with Diane Eggers to submit your Quit Claim 

Deed to Harrison County.  Appointments must 

be made to better serve you with electronic filing of your deeds. Usually your 

electronic filing is back to us within 48 hours or sooner! 

Notary services are provided in the office.  A $5 fee will be charged. 

For more information please inquire at the Woodland Campground Office  712– 

649-2594.  

       August 2019 







Contact Us  for more information.  

Woodland Campground  

1447 Benton Lane  

Little Sioux, IA  51545  

 

(712) 649-2594   

Email:  woodlandcamp@gmail.com   

Visit us on the web at: 

www.woodlandcamps.weebly.com  

Contact Us  for more information.  

Woodland Campground  

1447 Benton Lane  

Little Sioux, IA  51545  

 

(712) 649-2594   

Email:  woodlandcamp@gmail.com   

Visit us on the web at: 

www.woodlandcamps.weebly.com  

 
Woodland Campground  

Member Owned RV and River Resort 

T-Shirts available at the office — $10 each or 

two for $15 or three for $25. 

Most colors and sizes are available. 

Office Hours 

9 a.m. to 5 pm. 

Closed on Tuesday and Wednesday 

Closed for lunch 12 to 1 p.m. 

Environmental Committee   

This committee has the answers to your questions 

regarding building screen porches or sheds and con-

crete — what you can and cannot do!   

Walt Winger Blk 11 Lot 2-3 

Jerry Becker Blk 4 Lot 39-42 

Kenny Becker Blk 4 Lot 28-29 

Sub: Chad Engelke Blk 15 Lot 131 

 

 
Woodland Church Ministry 

• Please join us Sunday mornings at 

9:45 a.m. May through September 

• Children under 12 years old will 

meet at the Clubhouse at the same 

time (9:45 a.m.) 

                                      —Pastor Dale Terry 

When you are out on your 

golf cart, enjoying your 

ride throughout the 

campground, please, stay 

on the rock road and not 

cut corners too sharp — therefore driv-

ing on someone else’s property.  Over 

time this leaves ruts and kills the grass.  

Your attention to this matter is appreci-

ated! 

 


